
To:  Deering Board of Selectmen 
 
From:  Chief Andy Anderson 
 
Date:  1 January 2011  
 
Subject: Monthly Report 
 
This month’s report will cover the period from 1 December to 31 December 2010. 
The Deering Fire and Rescue responded to 11calls during the month, ending the 
year with a total of 230. 
 
All of our apparatus is in service. 
 
The new furnace was installed at the Murdough Station on the 22nd.  The 
following week repairs were made to the weather stripping of the overhead door 
(Engine Three bay).  Both overhead doors were serviced during the same visit. 
 
We continue to work with the State Fire Marshal’s Office and the Superintendant 
of the Hillsboro-Deering Schools to find housing for the students displaced by the 
closing of the Alternative High School program.   
 
EMS Training was not scheduled during the month of December.  On the 28th 
half of the Department participated in the annual Blood Borne Pathogens 
training.  This program is mandatory, so those who missed this session will need 
to complete the training in January. 
 
To check on good girls and boys of all ages in Deering, Engine One delivered 
Santa Claus (and some Helpers) to the Town Hall on the 11th for the Town’s 
annual Christmas festivities.  After that, Mr. Claus requested a quick ride to His 
Mansion, Longwood’s and Johnson Parks, and Robin Hill Farm.  We are honored 
to continue this Holiday Tradition. 
 
The Fire and Rescue Call Summary, Ambulance Call Summary, and Apparatus 
Report for the month of December are attached.  
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Chief Andy Anderson 
Deering Fire and Rescue 
 
Cc: File 
 Assistant Chief C. Ladue 
 Deputy Chief J. Tramontozzi 
 
 
 
 
 
 


